AAUW Summer Board Meeting
August 5, 2014
AAUW Summer Board Meeting was held at the Austin Public Library.  Present were Nicole Cizik, Carla Anderson Diekmann, DedaRae Graber, Evelyn Guentzel, Catherine Haslag, Catherine Lemons, Ruth Monson, Rae Dawn Rao and Courtney Wyant.
The secretary’s report was read and approved.
Nicole reviewed the proposed 2014-15 budget.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the 2014-15 budget.  Motion carried.
The board appointed Marijo Alexander and Sue Grove as co-chairs for the State AAUW Conference to be held in Austin on April 10-11, 2015.
Carla will update the 2014-15 Board Member information and send it to Board members.
Catherine Haslag reported on the 2014-15 program schedule. Almost all programs are in place.  As Program VPs, Catherine and Jill will also be in charge of reserving a place and setting the menu for the spring banquet.  Catherine will hand out a schedule at the September meeting.  Jill has agreed to again serve as Hospitality Chair and will bring a sign-up sheet to the September meeting. DedaRae suggested we have callers to remind members of the monthly meetings, and agreed to organize callers for the year.
Catherine Lemons reported on membership.  Currently there are 52 paid members and 18 or 19 unpaid members.  The Board divided the names of those not yet paid and will give them a reminder call. Dues are to be sent directly to Catherine Lemons at Christ Episcopal Church ($65 paid to AAUW).  On August 26, 5:00-6:30, there will be a wine and cheese social for prospective members.  Catherine sent out 17 e-vites.
No update on the website, but Ruth suggested that Board members visit the website and our Facebook page before our next Board meeting.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Carla gave an update on the State Convention, which will be held in Austin April 10-11, 2015. Our branch has received $1,000 from the State AAUW to help with convention expenses. Marijo and Sue reported that plans are going well.  The theme for the convention will be “Full Steam Ahead”, which will tie in with possible tours of the I J Holten STEAM School and the Hormel Institute.
The Board discussed possible fundraisers. Rae Dawn will look into HyVee’s “Shop and Share”, and at the September meeting Carla will ask if there are members willing to open their homes as a B & B for the State Convention (with donations going to our branch).
Carla led a discussion about small groups, with updates as to time and place of meetings.  The Arts and Entertainment small group is in need of a chair.  Carla will bring this up at the September meeting.
Catherine Haslag gave an update about the Science Fair.  There has been a good deal of positive support from the community, and so far there are around 20 people signed up as mentors.  The kick-off will be in November, with the Science Fair taking place in January or February.
Newsletter items are to be submitted to Rae Dawn on or before the last Friday of the month.  Agenda items are to be submitted to Carla and Courtney on or before the first Tuesday of the month.
Next meeting will be a potluck dinner at Christ Episcopal Church (301 3rd Avenue NW) on September 9.  The Board will meet at 5:45 and dinner will begin at 6:00.  A brief board update will be given at the dinner.
Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Ruth Monson, Secretary
